CALIFORNIA STATE UNIVERSITY, LONG BEACH
Faculty Advisory Committee on Technology (FACT)

Tuesday, 5/5/2009
11:00 p.m.-12:10pm
Location:  LA1-200 College of Education Computer Lab
Minutes

Members Present:  Carol Perruso-Brown (LIB), Shadi Saadeh (COE), Larry Martinez (CLA), Lora Stevens Landon (CNSM), Paul Boyd-Batstone (CED), Leslie Kennedy (OAT), Bill Grissom (CTPAC), Don Gardener, AVP-(OAT), Jill Horn, Technology/AA, Dorothy Ottolia (COTA)
Guests Present:  Terre Allen, Director of FCPD
	Item
	Information
	Actions

	1. Call to order 


	11:05am
	No action needed

	2. Agenda
	*****
	Approved (MSP)

	3. Minutes
	April 7, 2009
	Approved (MSP)

	4. Announcements
	*Campus Bookstore signed an agreement with iClicker/McMillan as part of the campus-wide standardization.

* Accessibility Technology Initiative (ATI) agenda item postponed to next academic year pending contact with Wayne Dick.
	No action needed

	5. FACT Business:  
Item 5.1 BeachBoard 2.0 (ANGEL Learning) Implementation Update 
	Leslie Kennedy, Director of BeachBoard Services in the Office of Academic Technology, provided a demonstration of BeachBoard 2.0 (ANGEL Learning) 
http://www.csulb.edu/lats/itss/index.shtml
*Please note that shortly after the FACT meeting (5-5-09) BlackBoard purchased Angel Learning.  The LMS selection Taskforce subsequently met and recommended to the Provost an annulment of the contract between Angel Learning and CSULB.
	Actions:  
No action needed

	6. New Business
Item 6.1

3ET Grant Award Reviews
	Dr. Terre Allen, Director of the Faculty Center for Professional Development, reported on the 3ET Grant proposal process and requested reviewers from FACT.  In summary, faculty proposals were due Friday, May 15, 2009; the review period was from May 15th-June 13, 2009; proposals may request software, technology, and/or student assistance.
	Action:  
The following FACT members volunteered to review 3ET proposals:  Dorothy Ottolia, Paul Boyd-Batstone, Carol Perruso-Brown

	Item 6.2
Report from CLA Technology Committee
	Dr. Larry Martinez reported that the CLA Technology Committee was encouraging faculty to take advantage of the CSULB iTunesU sight now up and available for use.  See Walter Gajewski for technical assistance.
	No action needed

	Item 6.3

CSULB Website issues and standards
	Don Gardener, AVP Office of Academic Technology and Jill Horn, OAT and Academic Affairs, reported that a web support group was meeting regularly as a committee of the Division of Administration and Finance with the purpose of proposing a model for web content management.
	No action needed

	Item 6.4

Thank you to FACT members completing their term of service
	Special thanks and appreciation were expressed to the following FACT members who had completed their term of service:

Shadi Saadeh

Krishna Guda

Jill Horn

Paul Boyd-Batstone
	Recognition by committee members

	7. Adjournment
	12:10pm
	Approved (MSP)


Minutes were supplied by Paul Boyd-Batstone
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